TOWN COUNCIL 

Budget Meeting 

January 9, 2003

A budget meeting of the Jamestown Town Council was called to order at the Jamestown Philomenian Library, 26 North Road at 7:10 PM by Council Vice President David Swain.  The following members were present:

David J. Long

Norma B. Willis

Kenneth G. Littman

Absent:
Guy J. Settipane, President

Also present were:

Maryanne Crawford, CPA, Town Administrator

Christina Collins, Finance Director

Kimberly A. Turcone, Deputy Town Clerk 

Thomas Tighe, Police Chief

Bob Bryer, Fire Chief

Steven Goslee, Director of Public Works 

Fred Brown, Building/Zoning Official

Dave Nickerson, Tree Warden

The Town Administrator began by stating that she would have all the numbers, in detail, per the Council’s request at the last workshop on Tuesday, January 14th.  She then began her review of the Public Safety portion of the budget.

After she reviewed the numbers for the Police budget, Chief Tighe handed out a packet to justify the request for extra personnel.  Officer Archibald addressed the Council as to why he along with other Police Officers feel the need for an additional officer to be on duty.  He stated that Police safety is a big issue when the only officer on duty needs to respond to a domestic violence incident and/or at the same time, a motor vehicle accident has occurred.  Sergeant Donovan stated that it is unfair to compare Jamestown to larger communities due to the fact that larger towns and cities have officers who have different responsibilities.  


Richard Allphin voiced his concerns regarding the data of the IACP (International Association of Chiefs of Police) and stated that the statistics were biased.  

Councilman Littman stated that he felt that the Town is going to need someone to enforce all the proposed ordinances coming before the Council, such as the Liquor License Ordinance and Noise Control Ordinance.

The Council decreased the account # 70310.316 (Police Incentive Program) $1000 bringing it down from $4000 to $3000. 

The Town Administrator moved onto the Fire Protection budget and requested that account # 70320.308 (Insurance) be increased $1600 to bring it from $24,000 to $25,600; the Council agreed.

The Town Administrator discussed the Protective Services proposed budget.  With questions or changes the Council moved on to the next item.

The Public Works Department was the next budget to be discussed.  Account #70420.100 (Engineer Salary) was decreased $2000 to bring it down to $40,000 from $42,000.

The Council requested the following items:

· Snow removal expenditures spent this fiscal year;

· A 5 year history of electric bills for the Waste Water Treatment Plant;

· Break down of recycling cost and the cost hauling garbage to the Johnston Landfill.

The Public Buildings budget was decreased for account #70490.375 (Landscaping) $2000 bringing it down to $8000 from $10,000.

The Council requested that they review account #70490.380 (Assessment of Town Buildings) during the wrap up for the budget.  Councilman Long recommended that it be decreased to $8000 instead of $10,000.  The Council agreed to go back to this item to potentially cut it.

After reviewing the Tree Warden’s budget, Vice Councilman Swain motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:55 pm and Councilman Littman seconded.  So unanimously voted. 
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Kimberly A. Turcone 

Deputy Town Clerk
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